
Temple Beth Israel Board Meeting 4/2/20 

Present: Nina, Geraldine, Elliott, Jeff, Bruce, Matthew, Stefan, Johanna, Mindy, Lila, Julee, 

Tracy, Michael, Marlene, Diane, Jared, Sam, Aura, Rabbi Ruhi Sophia, Reisa 

 

● After the prayer, Rabbi Ruhi asks each attendee of the meeting to check in about how 

they are doing.  

● Treasurer’s Report- The board is presented with financials through mid February. At that 

time, everything looked strong. Stefan notes that the entire picture has changed in ways 

that no one could have imagined. The financials do not reflect the congregation’s 

allocation of funds for the new chairs in the sanctuary and for the preschool doors, so 

the Arts and Aesthetics and Building funds both show as over budget, when in fact they 

are not. Our Shared Commitment was $18,000 ahead of commitments last year at that 

time. Things were going very well up until the pandemic. The Finance committee has 

decided not to modify the budget created for next year at this time. They plan to adjust 

as we go for the time being.  

● Stefan tells the board about a loan that TBI is eligible for through the CARES act. The 

loan is designed to cover payroll, mortgage and utilities for two months. The loan is at an 

interest rate of .5%. Should we need the funds, the interest rate is low. Should we not 

need the funds, it is easy to give the money back. The deadline to apply to the bank 

appears to be tomorrow, 4/3/20. Marlene makes a motion: “The Board authorizes TBI to 

obtain an SBA loan under the paycheck protection program under the CARES act, and 

delegates to the President, the Treasurer and the Executive Director to apply on such 

terms as they believe to be in the best interest of TBI, so long as the loan obtained 

would not require congregational approval under TBI’s bylaws.” Reisa seconds the 

motion. The board votes unanimously to approve the motion.  

● Executive Director’s Report: Nina presented the report in writing and invites questions 

from the board. Matthew asks If Nina has any thoughts on why there hasn’t been more 

interest in the full day preschool option. Nina mentions that the option has been 

promoted in many different ways, and it might take time for word to get out that this is 

now a choice. Nina mentions that the invitations for the online event replacing the 

auction have gone out. She would like board participation in four things- making calls 

requesting donations, forward emails requesting donations, attend the event on May 3rd. 

She would like 100% board participation in terms of donation. Nina has applied to the 

Portland foundation for a $20,000grant. There is much discussion of further fundraising 

efforts. It should be noted here, there and everywhere that Nina’s leadership, while 

always exceptional, has been extraordinary through this unpredictable time.  

● Rabbi’s report: There has been lots of pivoting in different ways to serve the needs of the 

community. The Rabbi is very proud of the work that she and Bev Berman have done 

around congregation members calling others to keep them looped in to the community 

during this time of physical distancing. The Rabbi is preparing to make calls asking for 

donations. She encourages people to have seders in their homes rather than joining the 

community seder via Zoom. She has put lots of resources for Passover on the TBI 

website. Jared notes how extraordinary Dan’s efforts have been regarding getting tech 



up and running to keep the community connected. The Rabbi’s efforts are also 

appreciated and admired.  

● Bylaws: Elliot presents the changes to the Bylaws for board consideration. The only 

change from the bylaws that were reviewed in March is that the absence of the youth 

board member would not impact a quorum. The board approves the changes. Matthew 

needed to step away and so was not present to vote. The bylaws will go to the 

congregation for approval at the next congregational meeting.  

● The board retreat was to be in April. The topics were to be the membership drive and the 

committee on committees. Jeff asks if we should still have the retreat. If so, he proposes 

having it via Zoom with Rabbi Maurice to learn about leadership during times of 

adversity. There is a discussion over whether this is worth doing. Some are for it, some 

neutral, some exhausted by the prospect of more Zoom.  

● Rabbi Allyson Solomon has been hired. She will be starting some time this summer. 

Sheri will stay on in some capacity through fall and winter to ease the transition. The 

Rabbi points out that Sheri and Rachel have worked hard to make Talmud Torah virtual 

learning happen, and happen well. Matthew returns to the meeting.  

● There have been opportunities for TBI to lend its name to Covid 19 efforts. Jeff suggests 

that some board members serve on a committee to decide TBI (non financial) 

involvement on a case by case basis. . Jared, Geraldine and Elliott will be on the 

committee. Marlene abstains from the vote to form the committee, all others are in favor.  

● The meeting adjourns. 

 


